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Chairmanôs Introduction 
On 9th June Members of the Network's Board met with Annette  
Bruton, (Chief Executive), Gordon Paterson, (Head of Inspection) 
and Sue Neilson, (Depute Director Adult Services) of the Care  
Inspectorate. This was the second meeting the Network has had with 
Annette Bruton. It provided an opportunity to share and explore are-
as of mutual interest and concern relating to Care Standards in Care 
Homes and Care at Home. Following the meeting a joint statement 
was released to the press on 16 July 2014. 
 
ñAnnette Bruton, Chief Executive of the Care Inspectorate, said:  
 
ñHearing the views of the Highland Senior Citizensô Network was 
very helpful. People across the Highlands are entitled to excellent 
care. Most care homes and care at home services perform well, but 
there remain some that are not up to scratch. Our job is not just to 
inspect these services, but help them improve and if care services 
donôt improve, we will not hesitate to take further action. We work 
closely with NHS Highland, the council and other providers to  
support improvement where possible.  
 
ñWe are in the process of changing the way we inspect at the  
moment. Public expectations are rising and standards need to rise 
too. Getting the views of people who use care services is really  
important for us. A big part of our inspection involves the inspector 
speaking with residents, families and friends.   
 
ñWe inspect every care home at least once a year ï and much more 
regularly where we have concerns. We look at the quality of care, the 
staffing, the management and the physical environment of the home.  
 
Each theme is graded on a scale from unsatisfactory to excellent. 
Most perform well, but where we have concerns we can issue  
requirements and recommendations for change. In serious cases, we 
can serve a formal Improvement Notice which is legally enforceable. 
In the most extreme cases, we can propose to close a care service  
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subject to an appeal to the sheriff.  ñWe also investigate complaints about care homes - anony-
mously if needed. In many ways we rely on members of the public being our eyes and ears. 
Last year we received over 3,000 complaints and we uphold the majority of complaints we in-
vestigate.  
 
People with concerns about a care service can call us on 0845 6009527 or visit 
www.careinspectorate.com.ò    
 
Dr Ian McNamara, from Highland Senior Citizensô Network, said:  "The HSCN found its  
discussions with the senior representatives of the Inspectorate very constructive. We share 
their ongoing concerns over the quality of some of the care provided in both residential care 
settings and in peopleôs own homes. We welcome the Inspectorateôs current review of its  
inspection methodology.  
 
"We are reassured that the Inspectorate will not tolerate care that fails to meet its standards. 
HSCN applauds excellent care when it is provided and we, along with the Care Inspectorate, 
wish to see such care become the norm across Scotland.   "HSCN has a critical role in repre-
senting service users, especially those who cannot speak for themselves, and on their behalf 
we look forward to continuing fruitful engagement with the Inspectorate."   

Dw9!¢ ²L[59wb9{{ /I![[9bD9  The morning of the Great  

Wilderness Challenge dawned with an interesting weather forecast 
predicting all four seasons in one day. Seven of us took part on  
behalf of HSCN and were wellïequipped with our wet weather gear. 
Stuart, Anne and Simon Campbell from Dingwall left first as they 
were doing the 13 mile route and were brave enough to camp  
overnight at the campsite in Poolewe. Simon had an interesting 
night in his tent with gale force winds and torrential rain.  Ian 
McNamara, his daughter Emma, Moira Murray and her husband 
Alasdair accompanied by dogs Caspar and Gille set off in lovely 

sunshine which sadly didnôt last. The views were stunning even in the rain and wind but the path was very 
rough, muddy and slippy so a lot of the time was spent scrutinising 
the path for hazards.  It was an invigorating experience and for all of 
us it was lovely to be away in the peace and quiet of the hills and 
glens and nice to share the experience with so many others. The 
soup and sandwiches at the end were much  appreciated and the 
organisers are to be congratulated on all aspects of the organisation 
of such a challenging event.  We hope to raise at least Ã700 for our 
funds and look forward to next years Challenge. A big thank you to 
all who sponsored us. 

Care at Home Concerns : Despite the Scottish Government's flagship policy to look  

after the elderly in their homes, an Investigation by The Herald has revealed delays as long as 
36 weeks before people receive a visit from staff trained to help patients look after themselves.ô  
So began a leading Article in the Herald on 11th August 2014.  
  
However, the article continued  óthere is wide variation across Scotland, with some health boards 
claiming rehabilitation teams can go in as soon as they are needed and others saying they do 
not have information on how long patients are waiting.ô 
 
NHS Highland has asked us to consult with our constituents and members to find out what the 
issues and questions are that they would like answers to over óCare at Homeô. We will be  
printing NHS Highland's response to the questions we have put to them in our next issue. It is 
worth noting that Scottish Health Secretary Alex Neil recently pledged Ã5 million to upgrade local 
health services to help patients stay at home. Letôs hope it is enough. 
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Warm Home Discount scheme now open 

SSEôs (Scottish Hydro) Warm Home Discount (WHD) scheme is now open for applications for low income 
and vulnerable customers to receive financial assistance with their winter fuel bill.  The annual scheme 
provides a range of support for customers in particular circumstances, including those with a disability, 
long term illness, or who are elderly and on a low income.  The assistance available includes a credit  
towards winter fuel bills, debt relief, free energy efficient appliances and benefit entitlement checks. 
 
Last year over 330,000 SSE customers received support through the scheme and this year it is expected 
the fund will help a similar number of customers. The assistance includes customers who meet the Core 
Group category and are identified and contacted through the Department of Work and Pensions (DWP).  
The Broader Group is for other vulnerable customers who donôt automatically qualify under the Core 
Group, but may meet SSEôs own eligibility criteria - one of widest in the industry.  In addition to the Core 
and Broader group classifications of the WHD, SSEôs Priority Assistance Fund can, in some cases, also 
help with debt relief and provide free energy efficient appliances. 

The company also offers support to all customers, irrespective of their circumstances, such as energy  
efficiency advice and tailored payments plans. It also recently committed to freezing prices until 2016 
providing long term peace of mind for customers.  Annette Sloan, SSEôs Priority Services and  
Partnerships Co-ordinator, said: ñThe Warm Home Discount is an important scheme which helps us give 
support to some of our most vulnerable customers.  However, not everyone is aware of it but our front line 
advisors and partners such as Citizens Advice and Energy Action Scotland work hard to help spread the 
word and identify those who are eligible.  As always, weôre here to help each and every one of our  
customers and ask that anyone worried about their fuel bills or looking for help with managing their energy 
use to get in touch. We can help customers find ways to save money, provide energy efficiency advice or 
change payment plans to better suit a customerôs specific circumstances.ò 
Applications for SSEôs Warm Home Discount scheme for 2014/15 are now open. You can find out more by 
visiting our branded supply sites below: 

¶ Customers can also contact SSE to get all kinds of advice and support by calling 0800 980 8831. 
Å The Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) will contact eligible customers for the óCore Groupô be-
tween September 2014 and November 2014 to confirm that they are entitled to receive this discount.  
Å For those who are not automatically eligible, qualification may still be possible under the óBroaderô group. 
Some pensioners, chronically sick and/or disabled people and families receiving qualifying benefits may 
meet the criteria for this category.  
Å You can view the eligibility criteria for the Core and Broader Group categories on the website http://
sse.com/ 
. 



 

{ŎƻǩǎƘ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ LƴŎƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜŘ hǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ {/лопнсл LǎǎǳŜ !ǳǘǳƳƴ нлмп п 

¢ƘŜ /ƻƴǎǳƭǘŀǝƻƴ 5ƻŎǳƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 
/ŀǊŜ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǝƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ  
ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ I{/b ŀǊŜ ǇǳǩƴƎ 
ƛƴ ŀ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƎŜǘ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ  
ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ōȅ Ǉƻǎǘ ƻǊ ŜƳŀƛƭΦ   Lǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ǘƘŜ 
Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛǎǎǳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƭƛǾŜ 
ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ  
ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǝƻƴǎΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪǎ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ {ǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ 
           /!w9 Iha9{       ƘǧǇΥκκ
ǿǿǿΦƴŀǝƻƴŀƭŎŀǊŜǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎΦƻǊƎκŬƭŜǎκŎŀǊŜ
-ƘƻƳŜǎ-ŦƻǊ-ƻƭŘŜǊ-ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦǇŘŦ 
 
          /!w9 ŀǘ Iha9    ƘǧǇΥκκ
ǿǿǿΦǎŎƻǘƭŀƴŘΦƎƻǾΦǳƪκwŜǎƻǳǊŎŜκ
5ƻŎκфнпκллмонроΦǇŘŦ 

John Womersley, Chairman, Disability 
Concern Glasgow is working with a new 

website : 

www.Care-Advisor.org.uk   

This website is  to assist you to make the best 
choice of Care Home for you and your family 
They are currently asking for people to review 
their Care Home and all feedback is welcome. 
 
Your experience of living in or regularly  
visiting a Care Home can be very valuable to  
others. Care-Advisor.org.uk has been set up 
to allow you to share your experience.   
 
Please let us have information by requesting a 
questionnaire form : Email  info@ycre.org.uk.   
Any information received will be added to our 

website (www.care-advisor.org.uk)   

Care Home Managers are invited to take part.  

Check out our website. 

 

Does He/She Take Sugar? 
Or 
How an elderly person can seem invisible 
 
My one good eye is perfect, my teeth are all my own 
I can hear every word that is spoken, even when using 
the phone 
My bones are a little bit weaker now, and sometimes 
Iôm in pain 
But the little grey cells are working fine, so thereôs 
nothing wrong with my brain 
Pythagoras and Einstein hold no fear for me 
So if thatôs the case, please ask me to my face 
Do you take sugar in your tea? 

Mrs F Davenport, age 84 
Address supplied 

An invitation to join HSCN and representatives of 
the Scottish Older Peopleôs Assembly (SOPA) on 
 
Thursday 25 September 2014  14:00-16:00 
 
Inshes Church Hall, Inshes Church, Inshes Retail 

Park, Sir Walter Scott Drive, Inverness, IV2 3TU 

Booking by Monday 22 September 

Tel 07716 884 989 

Email : hscn@hotmail.co.uk 

Isla Cuthbert, a Committee Mem-

ber at HSCN will be taking a stall 

at the following event.   

All invited to pop-in and have a 

chat with her on the day. 

Information/Network Day aimed at older people 

and their carers in the Ullapool Village Hall on 

Thursday 9th October from 12.00 noon -3.00pm  

ALZHEIMERS SCOTLAND 

MEMORY WALK 2014 

Join us for a 5ð10 mile walk along the Caledoni-

an Canal 

SATURDAY 13 SEPTEMBER 12.00 noonð2.30 pm 

Register www.memorywalkscotland.org 

Email walkwithkaren@alzscot.org  

Tel 01463 711 707 
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